Minutes of the Pedals Meeting held at 7.30pm in the Vat & Fiddle Public House, Queens Bridge Road, Nottingham on Monday, 17th Nov, 2014.

Present: Hugh McClintock, Arthur Williams, David Lally, Andrew Househam, Andrew Martin, David Easley, Susan Young, Brian Goss (Chair for this meeting), Roland & Hilary Backhouse, Peter Briggs, Steve Holland, David Miller, Iain Lane.
Apologies were received from: Jon Avis, Roy Wilson, Mara Ozolins, Terry Scott.
Minutes of October Meeting were agreed. 

Matters Arising and Updates: 
It was agreed that all matters arising would be dealt with under standard agenda items.
Reports on recent meetings:
Meeting in Wollaton organized by Cllr. Steve Battlemuch, attended by Keith Morgan (city council cycling officer). David Easley attended as a representative of Pedals. Keith gave a resume of current funding and plans (£10/head for next 2 years. Keith explained online system for reporting for potholes, worn ASL markings, etc. David suggested to organize a ride around the area with Steve Battlemuch. Some debate about potential improvements to Middleton Blvd cycle path, but plans are unclear.

Susan will join a walk around the ward with Jon Collins.

Space for Cycling. Roland attended a meeting last Sunday. He has also pushed for the councillors at City council to sign up for support of the campaign. Jane Urquhart was instrumental in encouraging one third of councillors in Nottingham to sign up, making it the third highest proportion of all cities. Sustrans are not included in the direct supporters of the campaign, and currently some of their design guidelines do not fit well with those supported by Space for Cycling.
Brian Goss reported on a meeting with Lillian Greenwood which had as its initial focus the HS2 station siting. There has been progress on the SS2 parallel cycleway, but there are difficulties in working with various agencies, especially Highways Agency. There was also discussion of ways to get a co-ordinated strategy on cycling and sustainable transport across “Greater Nottingham” area.
Hugh has been involved in various meetings regarding the pedestrian/cycle bridge between Trent Lane  and The Hook and found a lot of support from a range of groups, such as running club, ramblers, etc. He is looking for more support from groups based on the north side of the bridge, plus looking for potential funds.
Future Pedals Meeting plans:

Christmas social: Bring mince-pies, etc. 
March meeting Paddy Tipping as guest speaker.

AGM: Andrew M has booked the Friends Meeting House for the AGM. 
He will also be confirming booking for the 35th birthday meal – it was agreed for a start time of 7pm next Wednesday. It was agreed for Hugh to invite Lawrence and Chris Beattie.
East Midlands Trains meeting will be on 22nd November. Peter B and Hugh will be attending. Issues to raise: One door of secure cycle parking at Nottingham station is broken; progress on cycle hub.
Meeting tomorrow about maps and signing and cycling publicity relating to the new tram lines with a representative from City Council. Hugh will be attending.
Facilities:

It was agreed that it would be useful to make a protest about the lack of alternative signing of routes around Lenton Lane. The issue of cyclists dismount signs and cyclists disregard for them was also discussed. It was agreed that as a policy cyclists should not be asked to dismount but to slow down and give priority to pedestrians. Hugh will first follow up through Jane Urquhart.
CTC national campaigners’ conference on Saturday 22th November in London. Peter B intending to go.

Extension of Sustrans Route 15 west towards Clifton. Various problems need sorting out including permission from private landowners and A-frame barriers. 
Example of new health centre on Wilford Lane  in West Bridgford, where cycle parking is very poorly sited and signed. Hugh to raise this at CDG.

Grantham canal – Peter Osborne is following up about poor condition of towpath at various points. Hugh to invite Lucy Hoelmer of Canal & Rivers Trust to the Feb. meeting.

Ucycle project coming to an end early next year. Arthur to contact Jo Ward re the revised layout at the University east entrance.

Responses from Keith Morgan to issues raised by Peter B. about infrastructure including new facilities around the tram works in Lenton. Some points he gives reasonable answers to, in other cases he refers to future improvements that may be made with the planned Western Corridor route.
Communications. We no longer have a phone number as a Pedals contact, Hugh pointed, which makes it more awkward for many people to contact us. Andrew will look into the cost of PO Box numbers. Brian will look into using a phone number that could be publicised, but is flexible in terms of who it is forwarded to.

Brian discussed the use of Facebook, Twitter, WhatsApp. The Pedals website does not get many hits from Google search, but facebook postings about relevant issues can sometimes generate a lot more hits. Brian has also created a Wikipedia page about Pedals. He has also looked at Cyclescape, particularly for describing cycle routes, but Pedals is one of the few campaign groups that is not on Cyclescape. David E commented that it is possible to have a private or public group. There was agreement on the proposed boundary for Pedals interest that Brian suggested to be put on cyclescape website.
Brian offered to put out a survey to members and supporters to gauge the interest in using various forms of communication. If anyone has suggestions for relevant questions, please contact Brian. He also suggested to have a workshop about using various media and updating website, etc. Hugh agreed to make his list of activists public for other key Pedals members.
Other Business: 
The meeting closed at 9.45 pm. 

